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ILLINOIS POLLUTION CONTROL BOARD
September 19, 2011

EXXONMOBIL OIL CORPORATION,

Petitioner,
PCB 11-86

vs ) PCB 12-46
(cons.)

ILLINOIS ENVIRONMENTAL ) (Variance - Air)
PROTECTION AGENCY,

Respondent.

REPORT OF PROCEEDINGS at the hearing of the

above-entitled cause before Bradley P. Halloran,

taken before Rebecca A. Graziano, Certified

Shorthand Reporter within and for the County of Will

and State of Illinois, at the 375 West Briarcliff

Road, Bolingbrook, Illinois, commencing at the hour

of 10:00 a.m. on the 19th day of September, A.D.,

2011.

L.A. COURT REPORTERS, LLC (312) 419-9292
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APPEARANCES

2 ILLINOIS POLLUTION CONTROL BOARD:

BRADLEY P. HALLORAN, Hearing officer
ANAND RAO, Board Member

4

HODGE, DWYER, ZEMAN,
3150 Roland Avenue

6 Post Office Box 5776
Springfield, IL 62705
(217) 523-4900

BY: MS. MONICA T. RIOS
8

Appeared on behalf of the Petitioner,
9

10 ILLINOIS ENVIRONMENTAL PROTECTION AGENCY,
1021 North Grand Avenue East

11 P.O. Box 19276
Springfield, Illinois 62794

12 (217) 782-5544
BY: MS. GINA ROCCAFORTE

13 MR. ROBERT J. KALEEL

14 Appeared on behalf of the Respondent.

15

ALSO PRESENT:
16

Bradford S. Kohlmeyer, ExxonMobil
17 Daniel J. Stockl, ExxonMobil

Doug Deason, ExxonMobil
18 Lorna Paisley, CARE

Ellen Rendulich, CARE
19 Mary Burnitz, CARE

20
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24

L.A. COURT REPORTERS, LLC (312) 419-9292
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Page 7

1 will show that postponing the implementation of the

2 NOX RACT requirement at this time is justified,

3 given that substantial resources are being incurred

4 to comply with the rule that is not currently

5 required by federal statute. Mandating compliance

6 by January 1st, 2015, is an unreasonable hardship

7 for the very reasons we will discuss today.

8 ExxonMobil continues to spend

9 resources to implement the refinery, and it will

10 continue to do so until it has certainty from the

11 board on its request for variance. Accordingly,

12 ExxonMobil respectfully requests that the board

13 grant its petitions as expeditiously as possible.

14 MR. HALLORAN: Thank you, Ms. Rios.

15 Ms. Roccaforte, you can introduce yourself, please,

16 and also give a brief opening if you’d like.

17 MS. ROCCAFORTE: Good morning. My

18 name is Gina Roccaforte on behalf of the Illinois

19 Environmental Protection Agency. With me today is

20 Mr. Rob Kaleel. He is the manager of the air

21 quality planning section in the Bureau of Air.

22 MR. HALLORAN: Thank you. Any

23 opening?

24 MS. ROCCAFORTE: No.

L.A. COURT REPORTERS, LLC (312) 419-9292
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1 MR. HALLORAN: All right. Ms. Rios,

2 your case in chief.

3 MS. RIOS: Before swearing in the

4 witnesses, I’d like to request that the pre-filed

5 testimony in Rll-24 be entered into the record as if

6 read.

7 MR. HALLORAN: Ms. Roccaforte?

8 MS. ROCCAFORTE: No objection.

9 MR. HALLORAN: All right. Are the

10 witnesses present regarding the written testimony --

11 MS. RIOS: Yes, all three of them are.

12 MR. HALLORAN: -- you’re introducing

13 into evidence? How many -- what kind of exhibits

14 are they?

15 MS. RIOS: This is the pre-filed

16 testimony of Mr. Robert Elbert, the pre-filed

17 testimony of Mr. Dan Stocki, and the pre-filed

18 testimony of Mr. Doug Deason.

19 MR. HALLORAN: We’ll mark it as

20 Exhibit 1, regarding the pre-filed testimony of

21 Robert Elbert, and Exhibit 2 regarding the pre-filed

22 testimony of Mr. Deason. So we have two exhibits.

23 With no objection, they will be admitted, and I’m

24 also admitting them pursuant to Section lOl.626-D of

L.A. COURT REPORTERS, LLC (312) 419-9292
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Page 16

1 as Illinois EPA stated at the hearing, is ultimately

2 uncertain right now.

3 Thank you for allowing me the

4 opportunity to present my testimony. I’m happy to

5 answer any questions.

6 MR. HALLORAN: Thank you. Ms. Rios,

7 any direct?

8 MS. RIOS: No, not at this time.

9 MR. HALLORAN: Ms. Roccaforte, any

10 cross?

11 MS. ROCCAFORTE: No questions.

12 MR. HALLORAN: Mr. Rao?

13 MR. RAO: I just have one question.

14 MR. ELBERT: Yes.

15 MR. RAO: On Page 5 of Exhibit 1,

16 which is your pre-filed testimony in rulemaking

17 11-24, you provided a brief offer for your

18 discussions with the Illinois EPA during that

19 rulemaking about the compliance deadline. Have you

20 had any further discussions after the board adopted

21 the compliance deadline of January 1st, 2015, in

22 11-24 with the Illinois EPA regarding this

23 extension?

24 MR. ELBERT: I’m trying to think of

L.A. COURT REPORTERS, LLC (312) 419-9292



t’
)

M
M

‘J
M

H
H

H
H

H
H

H
H

H
H

W
M

H
C

‘O
0
)

—
1

0
)

0
1

4
W

M
‘

0
)

0
)

—
J

0
)

01
U

)
M

H

c-r
(-

I-
k

<
Cl)

(
t

k
<

ci-
Pi

J
•

0
CD

CU
M

i
0

0
0

0
Cl)

M
i

Cl)
J

)
h’

M
i

H
CD

CD
CD

3
ci-

C
l

CD
•

ci
-

M
i

I-
H

-
CD

0
)

C4
D)

H
Ci

-
CD

3
H

-
Cf

l
CU

C)
CU

Cl)
ci

-
CD

ci
-

CD
h

CU
I—

’
3

Ci
-

CD
H

-
-

H
-

C
l

ci
-

CD
CD

I-
C)

H
-

0
CD

ci
-

-<
o

0
CD

CD
ci

-
CD

I-’
-

Clj
CD

I-
M

i
CU

0
CD

C
l

3
Q

k
<

0
H

I-
H

-
C

l
H

C
l

M
i

M
i

‘-
<

CD
I

Cl
)

Cl)
CD

H
0

H
CD

CD
I

C)
C

i
Q

>
k

<
))

CD
Cl

)
Cl)

M
i

d
ci

-
CD

M
i

ci
-

•
ci

-
Q

0
Cl)

CD
L

1
CD

Cl)
Cl)

ci
-

CD

_

ci
-

i
CD

CD
H

-
Cl)

H
-

CD
H

H
•

•
•

•
•

Cl)
Cl)

CD
C)

•
ci

-
0

CD
o

H
-

CD
CD

0
c-

i-
CD

H
•

H
CD

0
zi

LI
I

h’
t’

i
i

LI
I

H
CD

LI
I

CU
CD

CD
H

•
‘

Cl)
H

-
0

)
3

H
-

C
l

CD
]

0
W

0
0

III
0

CD
0

H
-

LI
I

H
-

0
M

i
H

-
LI

I
C

l
LI

I
LI

I
H

-
CD

LI
I

M
i

••
CD

CD
LI

I
Q

L
J

C)
0

-<
C)

H
-

ci
-

H
C

l)
CD

h
I-

]
0

‘-
]

I-
]

H
3

0
F

]
C)

H
-

—
-

C)
CD

Cf
l

•-
M

i
••

H
•-

CD
0

CD
••

CU
0

ci
-

Cli
Cl)

ci
-

CD
0

CD
-

0
i-

CD
ci

-
H

Cl)
M

i
ci

-
M

i
Cl)

I-s
-

H
-

Cl)
0

CD
L

CD
I-

ci
-

-<
‘-<

H
-

CU
‘-<1

H
‘-

<
0

F
]

Q
k
<

Ii
Q

CD
H

-
0

CD
0

CD
<

H
CD

CD
ci

-
Cl)

ci-
CD

•
3

•
ci

-
C

)
CU

CD
CD

H
CD

0
ci

-
ci

-
CD

pi
Q

H
3

C
l

C
l

-
-

-<
•

I-
CD

CD
H

-
•

H
-

Cl)
c-

i
C)

CD
CD

h
‘-

<
ci

-
M

i
F

]

C
l

CD
-

CD
CD

CU
‘-

<
0

I
C)

H
-

i
0

H
-

ci
-

Cl)
•

o
o

C
l

C
t

CD
0

I-
<

H
0

j•
-

3
CD

C
l

-
0

CD
CD

Cl)
C

l
ci

-
CD

ci
-

Cl)
•

H
M

i
•

I-
ci

-
I

CD
C

b
H

-
H

-
Cl)

H
-

0
CD

CD
‘-

<
I

ci
-

ci
-

I-
0

CU
CD

))
-

Q
Cl)

H
-

CD
I-

Q
3

0
H

ci
-

H
H

H
-

ci
-

C)
H

C)
<

c-
i

3
CD

‘-<
M

i
CD

CD
CU

CD
CU

J
C

l
CD

0
CD

0
ci

h’
CD

0
CD

Cl
C

l
ç

H
-

I-
H

-
-

C
l

H
-

I-
3

H
L

0
I-

Q
CD

H
CD

Cl)
-

0
CD

CD
-

I-
Q

CD
Cl)

3
ci

-
U

.
Cl)

H
-

0
ci

-
0

Ci
-

C
l

C)
<

Ii
3

H
-

H
-

H
CD

ci
-

CD
CD

0
Cl)

I-
(-Q

i
0

)
H

-
-

ci
-

ci
-

IQ

Cl)
H

-
CD

CD
3

ci
-



M
t’

J
M

M
M

w
M

H
0

H
H

H
H

GD
-J

GD
H

H
H

H
H

H
U

i
W

M
H

0
‘D

GD
-J

O
U

i
W

M
H

JD
’

H
L

0
0

1
U

)

0
H )

,-< H
o

0

F
t

d
d

P)
fr

CD
H

CD
0

h
H

H
-

0
‘C

H
-

0
CD

Q
P

.
U

F
t

CD
H

-
U

F
t

F
t

F
t

F
t

H
-

J
l)

CD
o

.)
h

F
t

F
t

b•
•

H
-

0

(Q
l-

H
-

0
F

t
;i

ç
t

H
-

0
o

u

)
:
i

h
H

H
-

0
hi

,
H

-
M

i
0

i
CD

U
H

i
CD

o
CD

pi
F

t
pJ

p.
,

ft
Q.

,
H

-
H

-
P)

M
i

o
-<

hi
,

—
CD

U
CD

pi
0

:3
U

F
t

CD
CD

P)

c
i

H
-

H
-

H
-

H
J

P.
,

H
:i C)

H
-

CD

hi
,

<
F

t
H

-
CD

)
<1

‘—i
CJ

CD
L

i
H

-
F

t
I

CD
Pi

-

‘-
<

C)
:3

CD
CD

C) CD
tJ

i
CD

CD
I

C)
‘
-
j
:

I

CD h
0

ç
t

U
H

-
hi

,
CD

0
CD

U
)

p.
,

to
•

0
CD

1J
’

H
hi

,
CD

H
M

i
H

-
CD

o
hi

,
C)

F
t

U
)

F
t

)J
ç
t

‘

CD
3

H
-

CD
I-

0.
,

< CD
b

1
F

t
ci

0
H

-
J

U
ci

t.Q
J F

t
D

F
t

F
t

—
H

CD
-

H
F

t
k

<
() M

i
Pi

CD
H F

t
c
t

F
t

Cl
)

Pi
(.Q

CD
h

0
H

-
CD

H
-

CD
<1

F
t

ci
i

cn
ci

i
U

ci
I-’

:
3

C)
M

i
H

ci
CD

0
ci)

CD
I-’

h
CD

C)
U

><
ci)

CD
F

t
d

ci)
H

Ii
I-

H
ci

CD
I—

’
U

H

C)
M

i
)

M
i

Q
o

F
-

d
h

0
d

0
CD

F
t

H
U

H
-

F
t

o
ç
t

C)
ç
t

H
-

H
:3

ci)
:3

0
U

CD
CD

i
H

to
H

:i
0

H
-

ci
F

t
H

F
t

H
H

-
U

]
k
<

CD
CD

H
•

-
-

U
‘-:

F
t

ci)
CD

•
:3

F
t

U
)

C)
CD

CD
0

0
ci) C)

F
t

F
t

‘d
F

t
o

ci
o

CD
H

-
H

-
)

:i
d

I-
)

H
ci)

0
CD

:3
H

U
C)

k
<

o
0

F
t

ci)
CD

ci
ci

d
U

:3
0

U
U

c
i

:3
H

-
F

t
;;

ci)
CD

3
ci)

H
‘-

<
H

-
(0

F
t

3
H

-
CD

(-Q
U

.
i

M
i

—

ci
10

U
0

M
i

U
C

)
F

t
fr

I-
j

0
F

t
H

ci)
)

I-
LO

H
F

t
F

t
-

H
D

’
F

t
ci)

ci)
CD

CD
F

t
I-

CD
F

t
H

-
CD

o
X

F
t

<
F

t
F

t
3’

ci)
0

CD
ci.

I-
o

:i
:i

H
-

o
M

i
U

ci)
H

-
F

t
Ii

CD
F

t
0

0
C)

13
’

:3
CD

CD
CD

I.
Q

‘::1
c

ci)
CD

I—
s

U
H

-
Ft

ci)
H

-
13

o
C)

13
CD U

M
i

o
M

i
‘-

0

0 ci
0

•
-

CD

H
F

t
o U

)
ci) Ii M

i
H CD CD ci) I-’

:
U ci) CD H

-
F

t

U
‘i

i ci)
ci)

(0 CD H G
D

z U H 0 U •,
‘)

U
)

H 0 U
)

0

1
) H L
i 0 H L
’1

C
l)

w H H c
o

f

F
t ci) I-
]

CD CD H
-

U ci) 0 H
-

U H
-

0 13 H
-

13 F
t CD 0 ci) c
i

U ci H CD F
t :3.
,

ci) F
t

13 M
i

ci F
t :3.
,

CD h I- CD c
i

H I-I CD C) F
t

H C) ci) 13 ci) p.
,

0 CD U U F
t :3.
,

F
t



Page 19

1 MR. HAI1LORAN: Ms. Roccaforte?

2 MS. ROCCAFORTE: No.

3 MR. HALLORAN: Thank you. You may

4 step down, Mr. Elbert. Thank you. Your next

5 witness, Ms. Rios.

6 MS. RIOS: Mr. Dan Stockl.

7 (Witness sworn.)

8 MR. HALLORAN: You may proceed.

9 MR. STOCKL: Good morning. May name

10 is Dan Stockl, and I have over 29 years of

11 experience working at ExxonMobil’s Joliet refinery

12 in various positions. I am currently the project

13 development group leader at the refinery. My

14 primary role is to manage the development of the

15 refinery’s large capital project from initiation

16 through funding.

17 I’m here today to provide

18 testimony on how ExxonMobil develops its compliance

19 projects, and in particular to provide information

20 on the costs of the NOX RACT compliance project that

21 is currently underway at the refinery.

22 Properly developing a project to

23 ExxonMobil standards requires a disciplined

24 approach, beginning with ensuring the objective is

L.A. COURT REPORTERS, LLC (312) 419-9292
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1 expenses and $600,000 in capital costs?

2 MR. STOCKL: Yes.

3 MR. RAO: In your prior testimony, it

4 was $500,000 in capital costs. Is that a

5 typographical error?

6 MR. STOCKL: No. Since that time,

7 we’ve continued to have to work the project, because

8 if we have -- if the variance isn’t granted, we have

9 to continue to spend money to stay on the right

10 timeline.

11 MR. RAO: So you’re still implementing

12 the project?

13 MR. STOCKL: Yes, exactly.

14 MR. RAO: Thank you.

15 MR. HALLORAN: Any further questions?

16 MS. RIOS: No.

17 MR. HALLORAN: Thank you, Mr. Stocki.

18 You may step down. I want to go off the record for

19 a second, please.

20 (Whereupon, a discussion was had

21 off the record.)

22 MR. HALLORAN: We’re back on the

23 record. I just saw there was three members of the

24 public here, and they may or may not want to give a

L.A. COURT REPORTERS, LLC (312) 419-9292
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1 public comment or statement later on in the hearing.

2 Anyway, I’m sorry. Ms. Rios, your

3 third witness.

4 MS. P105: Mr. Doug Deason.

5 (Witness sworn.)

6 MR. HALLORAN: You may proceed,

7 Mr. Deason, when you’re ready.

8 MR. DEASON: Good morning. My name is

9 Doug Deason. I work for ExxonMobil as an

10 environmental advisor. I worked extensively,

11 between 2000 and 2007, with the Texas Commission on

12 Environmental Quality developing a series of ozone

13 national air quality standards and state

14 implementation plan revisions.

15 Since 2007, I’ve had the primary

16 corporate responsibility to work with the United

17 States Environmental Protection Agency staff on

18 stakeholder briefings on implementation strategy

19 concepts that could be considered when a new ozone

20 standard is issued.

21 The purpose of my testimony today

22 is to briefly summarize my previous testimony from

23 the Rll-24 rulemaking, provide an update to the

24 board regarding the recent developments with the new

L.A. COURT REPORTERS, LLC (312) 419-9292
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1 steps to implement the 2008 ozone standard, and I

2 think Monica has a copy of that to submit as an

3 exhibit.

4 MS. RIOS: I’d like to request that

5 the September 2nd letter from the Office of

6 Management and Budget be submitted as an exhibit.

7 MR. HALLORAN: Any objection?

8 MS. ROCCAFORTE: No.

9 MR. HALLORAN: That will be labeled as

10 Exhibit 4, Petitioner’s Exhibit 4. It’s admitted

11 into evidence with no objection.

12 MR. DEASON: A key to determining

13 whether NOX RACT will be required under the 75-part

14 per billion ozone standard depends on whether the

15 chicago area will be classified as a moderate

16 non-attainment area.

17 In my testimony at the June 28th,

18 Rll-24 rulemaking proceeding, I speculated in

19 scenario three of Exhibit 4 to my pre-filed

20 testimony on three possible options should the ozone

21 standard be set at the 70-part per billion level.

22 However, I did not at that time introduce a scenario

23 for possible options for a 75-part per billion ozone

24 NOX level, and would like to do so now through

L.A. COURT REPORTERS, LLC (312) 419-9292
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Page 41

1 MR. HALLORAN: All right. Thank you,

2 Mr. Deason. You may step down.

3 MS. RIOS: At this time, we have

4 Mr. Kohlmeyer.

5 (Witness sworn.)

6 MR. HAL1LORAN: You may start when

7 you’re ready. Thanks.

8 MR. KOHLMEYER: Good morning. My name

9 is Bradford Kohlmeyer, and I’m a senior

10 environmental advisor at ExxonMobil’s Joliet

11 refinery. I have supported the refinery as an

12 environmental advisor specializing in air topics

13 since 1997. Prior to joining the refinery, I served

14 as an air permitting engineer for the Illinois EPA,

15 over five years of handling air permit requirements

16 for various sources in Illinois, and participated in

17 other activities as required while at the Illinois

18 EPA.

19 My testimony today will provide

20 technical information on the NOX reductions at the

21 refinery, and the possible impacts of USEPA’s

22 comments on the NOX RACT rule on the refinery. As

23 Mr. Elbert testified, ExxonMobil and Illinois EPA

24 have had several discussions on the implications of
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1 ExxonMobil will continue to work with Illinois EPA

2 on this issue. Had Illinois EPA already approved

3 the alternative NOX control strategy, as to

4 Section 217.152C allows, this variance proceeding

5 would not be necessary as the alternative control

6 strategy allowed by Section 217.152C, and

7 specifically not precluded by the 2005 consent

8 decree, which would have already satisfied

9 compliance with the rule.

10 During the Rll-24 rulemaking

11 proceedings, Illinois EPA provided a letter from

12 USEPA identifying certain deficiencies in the NOX

13 PACT rule, and I believe Ms. Rios is going to

14 present that.

15 MS. RIOS: Yes. WeTd like to enter

16 the letter from the USEPA as an exhibit.

17 MR. HALLORAN: Ms. Roccaforte, any

18 objection?

19 MS. ROCCAFORTE: No objection.

20 MR. HALLORAN: Thank you. So

21 admitted.

22 MR. KOHLMEYER: In particular, USEPA

23 commented that the emission averaging provisions did

24 not include a ten percent environmental write-off on
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1 MS. RIOS: No, not at this time.

2 MR. HALLORAN: Ms. Roccaforte?

3 MS. ROCCAFORTE: No.

4 MR. HALLORAN: Mr. Anand?

5 MR. RAO: Yeah, just one.

6 Mr. Kohlmeyer, have you had any discussions with the

7 USPEA regarding the alternate NOX strategy since the

8 completion of the rulemaking in 11-24?

9 MR. KOHLMEYER: Have we had

10 discussions with USEPA?

11 MR. RAO: No, with IEPA. Sorry.

12 MR. KOHLMEYER: With IEPA, only

13 through the permit application in the permitting

14 department. There may have been other discussions

15 and other meetings, but I was not at those.

16 MR. RAO: But there’s not been any new

17 development since then?

18 MR. KOHLMEYER: There’s been no new

19 development.

20 MR. RAO: Thank you very much.

21 MR. HALLORAN: Thank you,

22 Mr. Kohlmeyer. You may step down.

23 MR. HALLORAN: Ms. Rios, anything

24 further?
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1 MS. RIDS: I have nothing further.

2 MR. HALLORAN: You!l1 rest your case

3 in chief?

4 MS. RIOS: Yes.

5 MR. HALLORAN: Ms. Roccaforte, any

6 case in chief?

7 MS. ROCCAFORTE: No.

8 MR. HALLORAN: Of f the record.

9 (Whereupon, a discussion was had

10 off the record.)

11 MR. HALLORAN: We’re back on the

12 record. Ms. Roccaforte, would you please have

13 Mr. Kaleel come to the stand, please? Mr. Rao would

14 like to ask him a few questions.

15 (Witness sworn.)

16 MR. HALLORAN: Proceed, Mr. Rao.

17 MR. HAD: Mr. Kaleel, in your

18 testimony in 11-24, you had indicated that --

19 regarding the 2008 ozone standard of 75-parts per

20 million, the agency had done some preliminary

21 analysis which showed the Chicago non-attainment

22 data may be out of compliance. Could you update us

23 a little bit about, you know, what would be the

24 implications of that standard?

L.A. COURT REPORTERS, LLC (312) 419-9292
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1 here and speak out for the people.

2 I do know that people die from

3 ozone levels. I know that asthma is on the rise in

4 this area, and I just want to be here for them.

5 Somebody has to care about the people. I know that

6 Mobil made more money than any corporation has in

7 some -- in the not too distant past, and I think

8 they have some obligation to society to try to make

9 air cleaner and healthier for people. I don’t know

10 how you can sit there and let people die from

11 respiratory issues when you make all this money.

12 And I want to know - I would like

13 to know, if somebody can tell me later, why this

14 meeting wasn’t closer to the refinery, and I also

15 want to make a statement about those monitors. Is

16 that a joke, that they’re up by the Wisconsin

17 border, that far away from the plant? I don’t know.

18 It sounds like some -- I don’t know. It’s just kind

19 of mind boggling to the average citizen out there.

20 So that’s what I want to say, okay?

21 MR. HALLORAN: Thank you so much.

22 MS. PAISLEY: You’re welcome.

23 MR. HALLORAN: Any further comment?

24 Are there any members of Citizens Against Ruining
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1 the Environment here?

2 MS. PAISLEY: We all are.

3 MR. HALLORAN: All four of you?

4 MS. PAISLEY: Well, hers not.

5 MR. HALLORAN: Forgive me. Okay.

6 Would you like to give an oral statement or a public

7 comment? In an oral statement youTre put under oath

8 subject to cross.

9 MS. RENDULICH: A public comment.

10 MR. HALLORAN: Okay. Just state your

11 name and spell it, please.

12 THE WITNESS: Ellen Rendulich,

13 R-e-n-d-u-l-i-c-h.

14 MR. HALLORAN: And for the record,

15 please put your address down. State it for the

16 record.

17 MS. RENDULICH: Home address?

18 MR. HALLORAN: Well, I have a public

19 comment filed by you.

20 MS. RENDULICH: Right. Citizens

21 Against Ruining the Environment, weTre an all

22 volunteer, nonprofit organization, and we have a

23 P.O. Box, 536, in Lockport, Illinois.

24 MR. HALLORAN: 60441?
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1 MS. RENDULICH: 60441.

2 MR. HALLORN: Terrific. Thank you.

3 THE WITNESS: You know, Lorna brought

4 up a couple comments. First of all, we were

5 concerned about the fact that this location was

6 held -- that this hearing is here rather than closer

7 to ExxonMob±l, and we don’t know why. We’re glad it

8 wasn’t down in Chicago, but this is a long way for

9 the people. And also, when -- you put the time was

10 from 10:00 until whenever. Well, we’ve been

11 advertising people could come all day long.

12 MR. HALLORAN: Well, if I may

13 interject, ma’am, the order says and will continue

14 as necessary.

15 MS. RENDULICH: Right.

16 MR. HALLORAN: And also, pursuant to

17 the board regulations, it’s held in the county where

18 the subject site is located, and we’re in Will

19 County, and so is Joliet. This is the first time

20 I’ve heard any problems. And you’ve called me a

21 couple times regarding the orders I have sent out,

22 so I just want to make that clear for the record.

23 MS. RENDULICH: Right. It just is a

24 long way for people that live on the other end,
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1 because Lorna took a half hour to get here, and

2 she’s not even -- she’s still a long way from the

3 plant. But anyway, that was one thing we wanted to

4 point out. We didn’t understand the time, so we

5 were telling people they could come all day, so we

6 didn’t understand what was needed.

7 MR. HALLORAN: Again, if you read the

8 order, it started at 10:00 a.m. and will continue as

9 necessary.

10 MS. RENDULICH: Right.

11 MR. HALLORAN: Thank you.

12 MS. RENDULICH: It was just -- weTre

13 not clear on that. The other thing that Lorna

14 pointed out, too, you know, the industry --

15 ExxonMobil doesn’t need a hardship. I mean, they

16 don’t need any extended time. They have plenty of

17 money. If they have to hit some of their

18 shareholders, that’s their problem. This is

19 ridiculous to put money above people’s health.

20 Secondly, I wanted to mention that

21 we will be submitting comments. We’re teaming up

22 with some other groups, like Illinois Respiratory

23 National Resource Defense Council, and some other

24 ones, so comments will be sent in later. Some of
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1 vicinity -- they don’t follow the air pollution. So

2 what good are these monitors? We need lots more

3 monitors, period.

4 That’s all I can think of at this

5 time. So we need a lot more monitors. They

6 shouldn’t get any kind of break. They need to get

7 some pollution controls on. That’s about it.

8 MR. HALLORAN: Thank you, Ms.

9 Rendulich. Any further comment, statements? Would

10 you like to give a public comment?

11 MS. BURNITZ: A public comment is

12 fine.

13 MR. HALLORAN: Thank you. Proceed.

14 MS. BURNITZ: My name is Mary Burnitz.

15 I’m a member of CARE. I, along with Ellen and

16 Lorna, there’s a lot of it I do not understand. We

17 went to a meeting in Lemont Township. I have some

18 of the paperwork here. I don’t understand how these

19 monitors are supposed to be in place to protect the

20 public, but where they’re placed isn’t conducive to

21 protecting the public. I don’t understand how

22 they -- you’re a multimillion-dollar entity, and I

23 disagree with you getting any extensions, variances,

24 any monetary anything.
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1 4:30 p.m. of the deadline.

2 So right now, unless the

3 petitioner files another waiver of the statute

4 decision deadline and we get a new briefing

5 schedule, right now the record in this case closes

6 October 24th, 2011.

7 And I also want to make note,

8 we’re going to put the group Citizens Against

9 Ruining the Environment, CARE, the acronym, P.O.

10 Box 536, Lockport, Illinois 60441. Ellen Rendulich

11 is the director. WeTre going to put her on the

12 service list as well.

13 With that said, I’m not sure if I

14 forgot anything. Any closing arguments?

15 MS. RIOS: No.

16 MR. HALIjORAN: And I do want to note

17 that I find no credibility issues with any of the

18 witnesses that testified here today.

19 Ms. Rios, you mentioned that you

20 may be filing some kind of motion to incorporate

21 documents from an earlier proceeding?

22 MS. RIOS: Yes. We will likely file a

23 motion to incorporate the transcript from the

24 June 28th hearing and the Rll24 rulemaking.

L.A. COURT REPORTERS, LLC (312) 419-9292
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1 MR. 1-TALLORAN: Okay. Do you have any

2 idea when you’ll be filing that?

3 MS. RIOS: We can probably get that on

4 file this week.

5 MR. HALLORAN: Okay. Terrific.

6 guess that’s it. I just want to thank you all for

7 your civility and professionalism, and have a great

8 ride home. Thank you so much.

9

10

11

12

13

14

15

16

17

18

19

20

21

22

23

24
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1 STATE OF ILLINOIS

SS
2 COUNTY OF COOK

3

4

5 REBECCA A. GRAZIANO, being first

6 duly sworn on oath, says that she is a court

7 reporter doing business in the City of Chicago, that

8 she reported in shorthand the proceedings given at

9 the taking of said hearing, and that the foregoing

10 is a true and correct transcript of her shorthand

11 notes so taken as aforesaid, and contains all the

12 proceedings given at said hearing.

/j
REBECCA A. GRAZIAO, CSR

15 Eight West Monroe Street, Suite 2007

Chicago, Illinois 60603
16 License No. : 084-004659

17

18 SUBSCRIBED AND SWORN TO

before me this 2P day
19 of Siey , A.D., 2011.

20 k4
Notary Public

21

22

NICHOLAS A PERAZZOLO
23 NOTARY PUBLIC STATE OF ILLINOIS

MY COMMISSION EXPIRES:03114115

24

_______________________________
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